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TO:	ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES








SUBJECT:	Single Family Loan Production - Guidance on Definition of "Public Charge" in Immigration Laws - Relevance to FRA Single Family Mortgage Insurance Programs.








	The White House has asked FHA to make all mortgagees and associated parties aware of the Department of Justice (DOJ)/Immigration and Naturalization Service's (INS) proposed rule governing the designation of an immigrant as a "public charge." The DOJ proposes to define public charge to mean an alien who has become (for purposes of deportation) or is likely to become (for purposes of admissibility or adjustment), "primarily dependent on the Government for subsistence, as demonstrated by either the receipt of public cash assistance for income maintenance or institutionalization for long-term care at Government expense."





	This Mortgagee Letter is to inform you that this proposed rule has no effect for FHA Single Family programs.  There is also no effect to the immigrant borrower.  An otherwise eligible non-citizen can receive an FHA loan and such receipt will not be considered by immigration officials as part of a "public charge" determination.  FHA's discussion of citizenship and immigration status can be found in Chapter 2 of HUD Handbook 4155.1 REV-4 CHG 1.





	The White House has also asked that FHA provide interested parties with the website addresses of supplemental information.  The INS Fact sheet can be found at:





	http://www.ins.usdoj.gov/public_affairs/news_releases/public_cfs.htm





The INS Question and Answer page regarding public charge determinations can be found at:





	http://www.ins.usdoj.gov/public_affairs/news_releases/public_cqa.htm





	If you have any questions, please contact your local Homeownership Centers in Atlanta (888-696-4687), Denver (800-543-9378), Philadelphia (800-440-8647), and Santa Ana (888-827-5605).





				Sincerely,





		William C. Apgar


		Assistant Secretary for Housing-


		  Federal Housing Commissioner


